At A Public Meeting

            of the Town Board of the Town of Newburgh held

at 1496 Route 300 in said township at 7:00 P.M.

                                 On the 19th day of April, 2010

Roll Call:              George A. Woolsey, Councilman 

        

                                           Gilbert J. Piaquadio, Councilman

                                
       Elizabeth J. Greene, Councilwoman    

        


       Ernest C. Bello, Jr., Councilman


Absent:
       Wayne C. Booth, Supervisor

Also Present:
       Mark C. Taylor, Attorney for the Town

                                
       James W. Osborne, Town Engineer




       Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk

                                           Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk

Meeting called to order at 7:07 p.m.

1.
ROLL CALL

            The results of the roll call appear above.

2.
PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE TO THE FLAG & MOMENT OF SILENCE

The pledge of allegiance to the flag was led by Margaret Gaydos of Orange Lake Circle and former Police Detective for the Town of Newburgh.   
 

3.
ADDITIONAL ITEMS FOR AGENDA


Add On      10C. Animal Control: T94 Withdrawal

Delete         11.   Code Compliance: NY Electrical Inspection & Consulting LLC

4.
COMMENTS ON AGENDA ITEMS


Marsha  Hirdt, Karpolet Lane, said that Kings Hill Road is a dangerous road. She has had experiences sliding while exiting Karpolet Lane to enter Kings Hill Road, due to poor maintenance. It is a narrow road with blind curves and steep hills, one of which is located were the road intersects with Rock Cut Road. It is her opinion that the proposed mine will make the road more dangerous. She also has concerns with heavy trucks stopping for school buses and that the mine will make all of the homes in the area unsafe and reduce their market value, making it difficult to retire.  


 Leon Mellon, Jr. owner of the proposed mine, disagrees with Ms. Hirdt’s statement that Kings Hill Road is dangerous. He said there are accidents on all Town Roads caused by excessive speed and poor driving skills, not trucks. He does not see how his operation will affect traffic in the winter months because the majority of the work they do is done in the summer months. Everything has been taken into consideration by the DEC before they issued him a mining permit. Mr. Mellon said he had come to the Town in the year 2001 to post a bond for maintenance on Kings Hill Road. Mr. Mellon said the process for the mining permit has been in the works for awhile and expensive. The DEC took truck traffic into consideration before the permit was issued. 


April Zoutis, Kings Hill Road, said when the mine was in effect the mining trucks were a safety issue. She said you could not hang laundry out because of the dust. The blasting did cause damage to their home. 


Bill Zoutis, Kings Hill Road, said he is pro business, but not when it affects the people who live around it. When he attended the Montgomery Town Board Meeting he was told if the residents in the area have any damage or issues with their property they are to contact the DEC, because the Town of Montgomery is not responsible. He asked if any part of the mining property is in the Town of Newburgh. 

PUBLIC TOWN BOARD MEETING     APRIL 19, 2010     PAGE 2


Councilman Woolsey said he would have to look into that matter and he will get back to Mr. Zoutis. 


Mr. Zoutis said he asked, at the Montgomery meeting, if the trucks could exit on the Montgomery side of the road. It is his opinion that that section of the road is constructed better and wider than the Newburgh portion. The Newburgh portion of the road is not wide enough for truck use and it does not have a shoulder. He also asked the Town to look into the safety conditions of the road especially when it comes to school buses. He asked the Town Board to please take all of this into consideration.   


Councilman Woolsey said the Town of Newburgh is going to discuss the possibility of the trucks exiting in the Town of Montgomery with the Montgomery Town Board. 


Peter Calvino, Kings Hill Road, said he also attended the Montgomery Town Board meeting and he questioned the DEC decision. The road was not constructed to withstand the heavy trucks travel on a regular bases. He asked the Town to consider the safety and health issues for the residents who lives on Kings Hill Road. 


Marsha Hirdt, Kapolet Lane, said she was at the Montgomery Town Board meeting when the issue of trucks using Kings Hill Road came up. They were told the use is unlimited but it is estimated 6 to 12 trucks will travel the road on the days the mine is in operation. She said the Newburgh taxpayers are responsible for the maintenance of Kings Hill Road. She suggested the Town talk to the Town of Montgomery to route the traffic through Montgomery. 


Mr. Mellon said the mine is definitely located solely in the Town of Montgomery.    

Councilman Woolsey said this Board is going to work with the Town of Montgomery and the residents, of the Town of Newburgh before making a decision. The board is sympathetic to both sides.

   
Tom Wohlrab, Rock Cut Road and owner of a landscape business, said his back yard is close to where the proposed quarry will be located. His business is in need of what this mine will produce; if this quarry does not exist then he will have to travel to purchase these items, driving his costs up and causing his profits to fall. He is in favor of this mine and heavy trucks are already using Kings Hill Road.  
5.
APPROVAL OF AUDIT

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the audit in the amount of $1,283,913.65, with no exceptions. The motion was seconded by Councilman Piaquadio.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 

6.
KINGS HILL ROAD WEIGHT LIMITATION: Consideration of Petition and Report
Councilman Woolsey asked if anyone had any questions or comments on this item. 
Bill Corbin, Fleetwood Drive, asked if a list has been compiled of what is needed to bring Kings Hill Road up to today’s standards. He has concerns of what the Town’s financial responsibility will be to maintain this road. 
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Mr. Osborne said he has prepared a memo that states the following: 
“He inspected Kings Hill Road for the purpose of evaluating its conformity with the Town’s Street Specifications for a Minor Industrial Road (without curbs). A comparison of the requirements for this Town Road specification and existing conditions on Kings Hill Road is given below: 
ITEM



MINOR COMMERICIAL

KINGS HILL ROAD





INDUSTRICAL ROAD
Right of Way


60 ft.




~30 ft.*

Pavement


24 ft.




22-24 ft.

Shoulders


5 ft. each



1-2 ft.

Road Base


12 inches



NA**
Pavement-Base Course
  8 inches



None

                 Binder Course
2.5 inches



3 inches


     Top Course
            1.5 inches
                                    Chip Seal

* road by use

** existing road sub-base depth and material unknown.

DISCUSSION
Kings Hill Road is a road by use; therefore the R.O.W. width is limited to the width of the pavement plus utilities plus drainage. The length of Kings Hill Road from its intersection with Rock Cut Road to the Town of Montgomery line is approximately 0.67 miles (3,540 feet).

The last overhaul of the road occurred in/or around 2000 when the existing pavement was milled and compacted in place over the existing compacted sub-grade where unacceptable material was encountered, the road was stabilized with shale. Three inches of dense binder asphalt was place and compacted and subsequently chip sealed.

     Except for a few hundred feet of drainage pipe installed alongside the road, shallow swales are located on the side of the road immediately adjacent to the shoulder of the roads. For several hundred feet of road, utility poles are located closely off the shoulder of the road with at least two being immediately adjacent to the edge of shoulder/edge of pavement.
     Horizontal and vertical alignment of the road does not meet the current street specification resulting in poor sight distances for several driveways.”
Councilman Woolsey said there are other roads in the Town that do not meet today’s specifications. He said that the Board will vote tonight to conduct a public hearing which will allow everyone to share their opinions. 
Mr. Taylor said the Board along with the comments made tonight received a petition, a report prepared by the Town Engineer with conjunction with the Highway Supervisor and they received a letter from the Montgomery Town Supervisor in response to Supervisor Booth’s letter. Mr. Taylor submitted, at the Supervisor’s request, a Local Law which would repeal Local Law # 4 of 2001 and reinstate the 3 ton weight limit on Kings Hill Road. He also drafted a resolution scheduling a public hearing for the new local law.  

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution of Town Board Introducing Local Law To Repeal Local Law # 4 of 2001 and Reinstate A Three Ton Weight Limit on Trucks On Kings Hill Road And Providing For Public Notice And Public Hearing on May 3, 2010 at 7:00 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 
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7.
WATER SUPPLY AND DISTRIBUTION: Hydrant Flushing Schedule
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated April 12, 2010, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, the following dated for the annual  hydrant flushing program:

Monday, May 17, 2010 through Friday, May 21, 2010
Monday, May 24, 2010 through Friday May 28, 2010        

The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.
DISCUSSION: Councilwoman Greene asked the Water Department to deliver a copy of the Town of Newburgh Hydrant Flushing notice to all the complexes on Stewart Avenue and Parr Avenue and to ask the offices to advise the residents who live there. 

Councilman Piaquadio asked Town Clerk Zarutskie to post this notice on the Town’s website, which he said he would.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 

8.
SEWER


A.     Recommendations for Improvements (Check Valves)


James Osborne, Town Engineer, said based on information he received from Steve Grogan, Waste Water Supervisor for the Sewer Department, the power outages experienced because of the February 26/27 snow storm and the recent blockage experienced in Union Avenue, the Sewer Department has recommended the installation of check valves or backwater valves at the following locations:


1.   1229 Route 300                         (Pomarico Builders)


2.    362  Fostertown Road              (Petrillo)


3.    7      Ramblewood Drive


4.    9      Ramlbewood Drive


5.   11
   Ramblewood Drive

6.   31     Windwood Drive


7.   1       Amber Drive


Mr. Osborne also attached a catalog cut of the check/backwater valve recommended for installation. He said the issue for the Town Board to determine is the level of involvement in the recommendation, installation and ownership, repair and maintenance of these check valves. The possibilities are as follows:

1. Make written recommendation to property owners.

2. Make recommendation and pay for initial installation of check valve with the owner’s consent. Ownership of the valve and responsibility for the maintenance and repair falls on the property owner.

3. Make recommendation, pay for installation and own and maintain check valves.

The second option is consistent with the Sewer Regulation stating that the property owner is responsible for the repair and maintenance of their own sewer lateral up to the sewer main. It is also consistent with the settlement of past claims in which the Town has included the cost for the installation of a check valve. There are two other options under this scenario.
1. The Town pays the bill for the homeowner’s contractor to install the check valve.

2. The Town hires the contractor itself. 

Mr. Osborne asked the Board members to review the above.
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Councilman Woolsey asked Mr. Osborne to please provide the Board with the cost of the different options that are listed above. He asked if the Town should consider putting this item out to bid and should the check value be installed close to the resident’s house or close to the curb. 
Mr. Osborne said the easiest instillation would be at the property line due to the fact that there would be a limited amount of storage in the line allowing for limited health needs. 
Councilwoman Greene also has concerns with the cost of the installation and she asked what account has the available funds to pay for the installation. She asked if the Town will inspect the installation of the check values. 
Mr. Osborne said the homeowner will be required to obtain a sewer repair permit before the work can be done. He said inspections are done of the repair to insure that it is in conformance with the Town’s requirements. 
Councilman Woolsey asked the Board if they had a preference as to where the check value should be located: close to the curb or next to the house. 

All of the Board members are in favor of installing the check value close to the curb. This item was tabled until they can review the cost of the project and where the funds are available. 

B.     Crossroads District Extension No. 2: Stone Street/North Carpenter Avenue


Mr. Osborne said at a previous meeting he presented the Board with a draft letter that will be sent to all the homeowners in the Stone Street – North Carpenter Avenue Crossroads Sewer District Ext. #2. The Board asked him to compile a list of users in the service area, which he has done. He said the Board was leaning toward mailing the letters to the property owners and also hand deliver them to the properties that will have access to the proposed sewer main to ensure that everyone will have notification of the public informational meeting. (see attached)  

Councilman Woolsey asked the Board if the former JoAnn’s Fabrics site should be included in this sewer district. 


It was the decision of the Board to include the former JoAnn’s Fabrics site  in the Crossroads Sewer District Ext. # 2 (Stone Street-No. Carpenter Avenue) 


Mr. Osborne said he will talk to Supervisor Booth and they will pick a date for the public informational meeting for the Crossroads Sewer District Ext. #2 and the date will be included in the letter that will be sent out to the property owner who will have access to the proposed sewer main. 

9.
HIGHWAY: Summer and Misc. Material Bids

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated April 9, 2010, submitted by Darrell Benedict, Highway Superintendent, to go out to bid for the Summer Materials including Guide Rails, Chip Spreader, Wheel Rubber Tire Roller, Traffic Lines and Aluminum Box Culverts. This will include individual bids for the Cold Milling Machine, Heavy Equipment Rentals, Tree Cutting and Brush Grinding. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 
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10.
ANIMAL CONTROL:


A.     T-92 Account (Feral Cat) Withdrawal
Councilman Woolsey said this account is funded by donations and all of the work is done on a volunteer basis. The feral cats are captured, spayed or neutered and then released back into the wild where they were captured. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to pay the two vouchers from M.D.W. Feline Rescue the first is in the amount of $530.00 and the second is in the amount of $$540.00 for a total of $1,070.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 


B.     T-93 Account (Feline) Withdrawal
Councilman Woolsey said this account is also funded by donations and is used for the care of feline cats that are at the Town of Newburgh Shelter. 

MOTION was made by Councilwoman Greene to approve the request dated April 6, 2010, submitted by Mary Meyer, Animal Control/Shelter Supervisor, to withdraw $712.94 from the T-93 Account to pay invoices for veterinary services performed at Flannery Animal Hospital for the month of January 2010. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 


(Add 0n) C. T-94 Account Withdrawal

Councilman Woolsey said this is also a donation account and is used for dogs at the Town of Newburgh Shelter. 

MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to withdraw $1,328.22 from the T-94 Account to pay invoices for veterinary service performed at Flannery Animal Hospital for the month of January 2010 for the dogs at the Town of Newburgh Animal Shelter. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.


DISCUSSION: Councilman Piaquadio said the balance in this account after this invoice is paid is $91,501.19.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 

11.
CODE COMPLIANCE: New York Electrical Inspection and Consulting LLC

This item was deleted from this agenda.

12.
WORKER”S COMPENSATION: Tail Claims Billing
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated April 8, 2010, submitted by Charlene Black, Administrative Aide, to pay the tail claim bill for March 2010, which exceeds $375,000.00, and is in the amount of $41,965.46. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 
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13.
RESOLUTION Opposing Central Hudson Rate Increase
Mark Taylor, Attorney for the Town, said following the storm events this past winter, Central Hudson announced that it seeking a surcharge in their rates to pay for the additional costs they incurred for this year’s storm. Central Hudson has not yet applied for that increase. They have a request for a rate increase pending before the Public Service Commission. This Board previously submitted for their opposition to an increase as well as this most recent increase.  
MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the Resolution Opposing Announced Rate Increase Request By Central Hudson Gas & Electric Corporation For Recovery Of Storm Damage Costs And Authorizing Appearance And Testimony Upon Submission Of Application to PSC. The motion was seconded by Councilman Bello.
DISCUSSION: Councilman Woolsey said a copy of this resolution will be sent to the Secretary of Public Service Commission, Senator William Larkin, Assemblyman Frank Skartados, and the Chief Executives of the surrounding municipalities. It is his hope that the Town will receive all of their support and he suggested that the public should also write letters of support of this resolution. 
Councilwoman Greene said it is her hope that one of the Board members should go to the public hearing to represent the Town.

Councilman Piaquadio said it is his understanding that every Central Hudson Customer will be charged $2.00 to $3.00 per month. He suggested that they purchase insurance to cover storms instead of raising their rates. 
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 

14.
ENGINEERING: Gardnertown Commons Performance Security


James Osborne, Engineer for the Town of Newburgh, said that Gardnertown Commons is a project that is located on Gardnertown Road near the intersection of Gidney Avenue. The developer’s engineer has submitted a cost estimate for the Storm Water Management facilities including pollution prevention measures and for the installation and restoration of the water and sewer connections to the Town utilities in Town roads. The cost estimate is in the amount of $990,694.00.


MOTION was made by Councilman Piaquadio to approve the request dated April 16, 2010, submitted by James Osborne, Town Engineer, to approve the cost estimate for Gardnertown Commons in the amount of $990,694.00. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene. 

DISCUSSION: Town Clerk Zarutskie asked if this developer is required to put in a traffic light at the corner of Gardnertown Road and Gidney Avenue. 


Mr. Taylor said the Town has collected money from two developers for the installation of this traffic light. It is a part of the site plan approval.
VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 

15.
ANNOUNCEMENTS & OTHER PRESENTATIONS

Town Clerk Zarutskie said the Town Clerk’s Office will be open on May 15th from 9:00 a.m. until noon. Mr. Zarutskie was proud to announce that Mr. Raymond Rivera, who is responsible for starting the boy’s boxing club in the City of Newburgh, is present at tonight’s meeting. He said he is a hero and deserves the admiration of us all.
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Councilman Woolsey said the Memorial Day Parade will be held on Sunday, May 30th. The line up for the parade will be at 12 noon and kick off will be at 1:00 p.m. If anyone is interested in participating in the parade they can call the Recreation Department. 

16.
PUBLIC COMMENTS:

Margaret Gaydos, Orange Lake, said that the Town Web Site needs to be updated. Mr. Zarutskie asked her for a list of the needed updates. She asked if the Board is going to accept the free K-9’s that are being offered to the Police Department because the three K-9’s dogs that are currently working for the Town are ready to retire. The only cost to the Town would be for the dogs to be transported to the Town. The Town has a trainer on staff that is qualified to train the handlers of the dogs. Ms. Gaydos asked the Board to consider taking advantage of this donation. She then asked if the Town has taken advantage of the onsite workshops provided by PERMA for Town employees. 
Councilman Bello asked the age of the dogs that are available to the Town.

Ms. Gaydos said they are two to three years old, they are trained but they will need handler training, which the Town has a certified trainer on staff. 
Councilman Piaquadio asked the reason for the dogs’ availability.

Ms. Gaydos said they were trained by the United States Military and are surplus K-9’s who are being made available. 

Councilwoman Greene said the Town has a Safety Officer and he has taken advantage of the tapes that are provided by PERMA. 

Pat Williams, Meadow Hill, asked where the money for the Tail Claims comes from. She said she is in favor of the Town doing a resolution opposing the Central Hudson increase and agrees that they should have insurance. Ms. Williams asked the Board to keep this resolution in mind when Time Warner asks for an increase.
Councilman Woolsey said he will have an answer of what account is used to pay the Tail Claims for Ms. Williams at the next meeting.  

Raymond Rivera, Taft Avenue, asked for help from the Town to install curbing to prevent his soil from going into the sewer drains which happens whenever there are heavy rains. He said that the culvert that runs under his driveway is completely clogged. 
Councilman Woolsey asked Mr. Rivera to see him after the meeting to give him his telephone numbers. Mr. Woolsey will talk to the Highway Superintendent and schedule a meeting to discuss the problem. 


Councilman Woolsey asked if there were any other questions. There were none.

17.
ADJOURNMENT

MOTION was made by Councilman Bello to adjourn at 8:26 p.m. The motion was seconded by Councilwoman Greene.

VOTE:  Councilman Woolsey – yes; Councilman Piaquadio – yes; Councilwoman 

Greene – yes; Councilman Bello – yes; Supervisor Booth – absent. 


Motion passed: 4 yes; 0 no; 0 abstain; 1 absent. 

Meeting adjourned at 8:26 p.m.

Submitted by
_________________________________                  ___________________________________

Andrew J. Zarutskie, Town Clerk 


Deborah A. Smith, Deputy Town Clerk
            
